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Segur, Suzanne

From: Charles Kaminski <charleskaminski23@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, February 10, 2024 4:14 AM
To: Segur, Suzanne
Cc: bruce coons
Subject: [EXTERNAL] HRB Policy Subcommittee Feb -2 2024 Item 5 Hillcrest Historic District 

LGBTQ 
Attachments: 20240212_Policy_Item5_MemoComplete.pdf

**This email came from an external source. Be cautious about clicking on any links in this email or opening 
attachments.** 
________________________________ 
 
 
Ms Segur, 
 
I am traveling out of the country and internet, email and phone service is intermittent and not reliable and I am sending 
this via my IPhone. 
 
With respect to the section: “Neighborhood Revitalization and the LGBTQ Community 1970-1990” 
 
The description as written makes no reference within the proposed boundary to the initial location of the LGBTQ Center 
in Hillcrest after its relocation from Golden Hill. The Center located immediately south of the Brass Rail on Fifth Avenue 
was declared historic  as The Center/Gayzette/Albert Bell Building and its site should be included along with the location 
also to the immediate south on Fifth Avenue which was the location of David’s Place Coffee House 3766 Fifth 
Avenue.  Also not included in the written description and which should be referenced is the location of the S a n Diego 
Aids Project  on Fourth Avenue just south of Robinson.  Limited internet does not permit me to research the address. 
 
The boundary map should extend further south of Robinson along Fifth to include the former  sites of the Center and 
David’s Place Coffeehouse. 
 
The written description should also be revised to describe this core area as significant with the sites that served as focal 
points of the LGBTQ community social and political activism  during the early years of the AIDS epidemic. 
 
Please share this email with the Members of the Policy Subcommittee. 
 
Thank you 
Charles Kaminski, Architect/ Historian 
San Diego LGbTQ Historic Sites Project 
858-956-9141 
 
 
https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/2024-02/20240212_Policy_Item5_MemoComplete.pdf 
 

 
 
Sent from my iPhone 


